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October 70,2023

On October 10,2023, the Versailles town council met for their regular monthly meeting. All council members and attorney Lynn Fledderman

were in attendance. Minutes from the previous meeting were approved.

Ben Sieverding presented the monthly Fire Department report. The department responded to 59 calls in September and 475 calls so far for
2023. Firefighters taught over 400 kids about fire safety are area schools.

Department reports were received prior to the meeting and were read and reviewed by council. ltems on the consent agenda were accepted.

Personnel Policy updates were discussed. Council unanimously agreed to add two holidays to the policy. The salary ordinance was also

discussed. A final decision was not reached.

CEF requested to hold their Beautiful Feet 5k on October 28th at 4pm. Council approved their request.

It was previously agreed that the town would purchase an extension cord to be able to plug food trucks in for events held on the square. A

quote for the cord came in higher than expected. lnstalling a plug on the front of town hall would cost less. Council unanimously approved

installing a 50 Amp plug on the building.

Lynn presented a draft of the park ordinance. Council requested a few changes. Lynn will update and ordinance will be discussed at next

month's meeting.

Roxanne mentioned a need to review and discuss ordinances that may need to be updated. All council members will read through the

ordinances and have notes ready for a meeting that will occur in 2024.

With no further business coming before the council, the meeting adjourned at7:44 p.m.
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